DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

) ) . ) Engineering Division — Traffic Section

.. meeting community needs . .. enhancing guality of life.” 2625 . Glendale Avenue

Appleton, WI 54911

TEL (920) 832-5580

To: Municipal Services Committee FAX (920) 832-5570

From: Eric Lom, City Traffic Engineer
Date: October 24, 2018

Re: Parking restriction change on Glenhurst Drive, east of Lightning Dr (N side)
Follow-Up to Six-Month Trial Period

As a follow-up to a request from a resident, the Traffic Section recently evaluated a possible parking restriction
change on the north side of Glenhurst Drive, east of Lightning Drive. The resident requested the existing parking
restriction in this area be scaled back, allowing for parking in the eastern half of this block.

Based on our review, we felt the restriction could be scaled back with no adverse effect on safety. As such, we
initiated a 6-month trial to allow parking in the area shown in Figure 1. We have received no negative
feedback from the neighborhood regarding this change. As such, we recommend making the change
permanent.

Figure 1- Parking restrictions in the area of the Glenhurst/Lightning Dr Intersection

Remove Restriction

To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. Repeal Ord. 03-54: “Parking be prohibited on Glenhurst Lane from a point 120" west of Lightning Drive
to a point 120 feet east of Lightning Drive.”

2. Create: “Parking be prohibited on the north side of Glenhurst Lane from a point 120* west of Lightning
Drive to a point 60 feet east of Lightning Drive.”

3. Create: “Parking be prohibited on the south side of Glenhurst Lane from a point 120" west of Lightning
Drive to a point 120 feet east of Lightning Drive.”
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